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—

When one of my Chinese friends was
ready to go he would humorously say,
“Let’s make a move!” This phrase has
crossed my mind more than once in
the past couple of months.

- | We praise the Lord for two BIO mis-

sionary families making the final move
to the mission field. In March, Amber
Yingling (our daughter) made her
move to the Philippines, and in April
Matt and Melany Parrott made their
move to Bolivia. Please pray for Amber
and the Parrotts as they settle and ad-
just on the mission field.

We also praise the Lord for a family
that decided to make the move to mis-
sions. Eric and Mariah Hendricks were
recently approved as BIO missionaries
to the field of Zambia. BIO has a won-
derful team ministering in Zambia. We
are excited to see how God will use
this dear family. Please pray for safety
and effectiveness during their deputa-
tion ministry.

Recently my mom decided that it was
time for a major life change. She
bought a house next to ours, and we

helped her sort, pack, pitch and move.
It is a blessing to have her so close and
to serve together with her in our local
church. My dad has been gone for two
years now. Please pray that God will
continue to comfort and use mom for
His glory.

We praise the Lord that Jeremiah will
be graduating with a diploma from Be-
rean Christian School on May 28, 2022.

He plans to major in Youth Ministry at
Pensacola Christian College. We will
move him to Florida in June. He be-
gins work at the print shop on campus
on June 6.

We praise the Lord for the opportuni-
ties that the Lord has given us to see
Him move through our ministry since
our last prayer letter. We look forward
to more ministry opportunities in the
coming months. Thank you for your
faithful prayers and your financial
partnership with us in this ministry.

Thank you so much for your prayers and support. We love you and pray for you!

John 10:16 “And other sheep I have, which are not of this fold: them also I must bring,

and they shall hear my voice; and there shall be one fold, and one shepherd.”




